QUAKERS LANE SURGERY
MINUTES OF THE PPG MEETING HELD ON
WEDNESDAY 14th JUNE 2017
Present:	Elizabeth Kipling-Vasey, Maureen Bursell, Robin Bursell, Andrew Challis, 				Susan McNamara, Susan Price, Jill Woodcock and Tim Mawer
Apologies:	Margaret Clayson and Aileen Monkhouse
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 22.3.17
	The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record.

	

	Matters Arising
	There were no matters arising.

	

	Summary of QLS Current Position (TM)

Cyber Attack
Friday 12th May 2017




Computer System


Hub Work


New GP



Dementia Clinic





24 Hour ECG Monitoring




 
	


TM confirmed that QLS was a victim of the global ransomware attack on 12.5.17.
I.T. support staff worked quickly to resolve the situation and although it was a difficult week the Doctors and staff coped very well.

The practice is still working towards the possible move from EMIS Web to Systm1.

Aim is to work in larger groups across the patch to support each other.

Elizabeth Barrett has recently been appointed as a salaried GP at QLS.  She will commence her role on 1.10.17 and will be employed for 4 sessions per week.

The Dementia Clinic is now up and running on the first Wednesday of each month.   Positive feedback to date, we just need to make sure that the service is being used to full capacity.  The service is being run by the Alzheimer’s Society

24 Hour ECG Monitoring is now available across HRW CCG.  The new service commenced on 5.6.17 and aims to help bring patient care closer to home, with only those patients needing secondary care intervention being referred accordingly.  
  
	

	Surgery Newsletter
	All present agreed that the newsletter was ready for print.  (1000 copies)

Agenda Item for the next meeting: 
Patient Newsletter – Email contact with patients 
Autumn/Winter Newsletter
Any relevant information to be passed to Maureen Bursell before August 2017.
· New GP 
· Flu Clinic
· Shingles
· Pneumococcal Vaccine

	JW




MB

	Active Plan to further develop the Web-Site

  
	On hold until such time that we know what changes are taking place in the surgery.
Re-visit in January 2018.
	

 

	New Patient Questionnaire
	Possible Questions:
Do you feel that the website needs updating?
How do you feel we could do this?
What do you use the practice website for?
(We require data to benchmark against)
A Question re the Surgery Telephones
A Question re Reception Staff
What do you think of the newsletter?
Would you like to join our virtual PPG?

Robin Bursell kindly offered to draft a survey and circulate this amongst the group.

	









RB

	Action Plan


Virtual PPG Group



Suggestion Box


IPAD


Patient On-line


Website

Newsletter

	Elizabeth Kipling-Vasey circulated the updated action plan.

It was agreed that we still need a virtual group. Recruitment of new members as appropriate to ensure succession of the PPG.

The Suggestion Box works well – JW responds to all comments that are placed in the box.

The IPAD attracts approximately 20 responses per month.

Ongoing effort within the practice to encourage patients to use this service.

On hold until January 2018 (see above).

Two Newsletters per year (see above).
	

	[bookmark: _GoBack]Date and time of next meeting

	Wednesday 20th September 2017 (6.30pm) at Quakers Lane Surgery
	



